December 5, 2006

Ms. Deb Kolar

Senior Property Manager

Ryan Companies US, Inc.

50 South Tenth Street, Suite 300
Minneapolis, MN 55403-2012

Dear Deb,

I received your letter several weeks ago indicating the need for KFAI to move its
transmitter and antenna from the Foshay Tower by February 28, 2007. I am writing today
to request an extension of time.

Since our last conversation, I have been working with technical engineers and other
personnel o locate a suitable site for moving our transmitter and antenna. Several
potential locations were not available to KFAI or did not respond to our inquiries. It
appears we have found a site, however we are still in negotiation with the site because we
will be required to change several aspects of our transmitter equipment and antenna in
conjunction with the move from the Foshay Tower.

Also noted in our conversations, KFAI will have to seek permission from the Federal
Communications Commission to move from the Foshay Tower to another location. The
time frame for seeking “special temporary authority” to move KFAI’s equipment is at
least 90 days. If KFAI's move results in possible interference with another frequency, the
approval process may take longer.

In you letter dated November 14, 2006, you indicated that you may have more
information in the next month (December) with regards to power consistently being
available in the building during the redevelopment. At this Jjuncture, such an option
would be extremely important and beneficial to KFAI, eliminating the real possibility of
taking the station off the air if approval is not granted by the FCC by February 28, 2007.

On bebalf of KFAI's board of directors and listeners, I am requesting an extension of
time in which to move. Any consideration of additional time would be gratefully
appreciated,

Thank you, in advance, for your consideration and understanding.
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